
 

February 5, 2018 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Troy Waymaster, Chairperson 

House Committee on Appropriations 

Statehouse, Room 111-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Waymaster: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2592 by House Committee on Appropriations 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2592 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2592 would require the Secretary of the Kansas Department for Aging and Disability 

Services (KDADS) to contract only with Area Agencies on Aging (AAA) for the Client 

Assessment, Referral and Evaluation (CARE) Program.  The Request for Proposal process would 

not be utilized and KDADS would be required to withdraw any current requests for proposals, any 

solicitation for bids or information, or any offer to any person or organization other than the AAAs 

for the provision of assessment services under the CARE program.  The provisions would expire 

on January 1, 2020. 

 

 According to KDADS, enactment of HB 2592 would not have a fiscal effect on the agency. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Cody Gwaltney, Aging & Disability Services  


